VILLAGE OF NEY                           REGULAR COUNCIL

February 13, 2025
Following the previous evening’s meeting postponement due to inclement weather, the Village of Ney Council met in (ir)Regular Session Thursday, February 13, 2025, at 7:30 P.M. in the Municipal Building with the following members present: Randy Eisel, Barb Rosebrock, Adam Coy, Ron Walker, Kobe Baker and Rocky Brodbeck.
The minutes from last month’s meeting were read and approved on a motion by C Coy, seconded by C Eisel, and approved by unanimous vote.  The Treasurer’s report was given and accepted on a motion by C Brodbeck, seconded by C Walker, and approved by unanimous vote.  
Justin Sheets requested permission to do fire department training in the Village house at 170 W. Main Street. C/T Culler said he would check with MVPO to make sure there was no problem with that.
Andrew gave the maintenance and Water System reports which included:
a) Changing the light bulbs on the FV water tower
Mayor Vance reported that he is waiting for some additional quotes on re-painting the Bend Road water tower.
Mayor Vance discussed the possibility of the Village requesting the Park be turned over to the Village by the County Park Board. Council seemed receptive to that possibility.
Mayor Vance also shared that the sale of the Village lots still had not taken place as the County’s legal counsel had not responded to Solicitor Vance’s voice mails in an effort to complete these transactions thru the County LandBank.

Council discussed the property owned by Maury Sims on the corner of Jackson and Hanna Streets that is for sale. After considerable discussion, C Eisel moved to authorize the Mayor to offer “up to” $35,000 for the purchase of the property. C Coy seconded the motion. 
The roll being called for its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:



Mr. Eisel

YES



Ms. Rosebrock
YES


Mr. Brodbeck

NO


Mr. Walker

NO


Mr. Baker

YES




Mr. Coy

YES

C Rosebrock, enthusiastically, volunteered to serve as the Council representative on the Joint Fire Department Board. There being no dissenters in the group, her appointment was approved.

C/T Culler presented the 2024 Fire Department invoice from the Township for $49,206.94. Following discussion, C Brodbeck made a motion, seconded by C Baker to approve the reimbursement. The motion carried with all in favor.

C/T Culler requested Council approve the expenditure of $500 to cover the annual Village membership into the Defiance County Economic Development council. Said expenditure was approved unanimously following a motion by C Eisel and a second by C Brodbeck.
C/T Culler reported that Sherry Philllips, the owner of the old State Bank property at 140 W. Main Street, would be receptive to the Village making an offer to purchase that property. Council asked C/T Culler to look into the cost to make that purchase.

C Rosebrock made a motion, seconded by C Coy to pay the bills as presented. The motion carried with all in favor.

There being no further business to come before the Council, the Meeting was adjourned.

_________________________________              _______________________________

Tom Vance, Mayor                                                Kreg Culler, Clerk 

